
 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія Пресв. Євхаристії  

505 Watt St. - ‘at the corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
 

Parish Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866    Email: heparish@gmail.com 
Fax: 204.668.2024    Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

 
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St. Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave. Tel: 204.661.5240 

Hall Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Perogy Hotline: 204.667.6304 

31 May 2015 31 Травня 2015 р. 

LITURGICAL SERVICES 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
     9:00 AM Ukrainian/Українська  

11:00 AM English/Англійська 

Weekdays - Будні  (see back page) 

  Confessions - Сповідь                Baptisms - Хрещення 
Prior to every Divine Liturgy                  Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання 

   Contact the pastor 9-12 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 

THIS IS A BIG WEEK IN OUR PARISH! 
1.We welcome everyone visiting us for DOORS OPEN! We are confident that you will be 
as amazed as we are with our beautiful church that has been built and developed by the 
parishioners over the years. We also hope that you are enjoying our humble, but from-
the-heart hospitality. WELCOME! 
    2. We welcome the participants of this year’s annual WALK FOR 
MARY! We thank you for choosing our parish once again as the 

central point for the event. May you raise the funds that you need to keep the 
Marian Hour program going for the many who listen to it from their homes and cars 
every night. God bless you for coming out to honour the Mother of God in this 

beautiful way. 
    3. We will be hosting many guests - especially from our sister 
parish St. Alphonsus - for our “annual” FEAST OF THE HOLY 
EUCHARIST celebration this Thursday, June 4th, beginning at 6:30 
pm with the Divine Liturgy. This will be followed by the inspirational 
procession to St. Alphonsus, Benediction with the Blessed Sacrament, and a 
fellowship lunch hosted by both our parishes (John 13:35). 
    4. Finally, we host the exciting concluding event of the 
VIBRANT PARISH ARCHEPARCHIAL SOBOR that started in our 
Archeparchy with the three Regional Sessions in 2014. Now clergy 
and delegates from our parishes from around Manitoba will gather 
to finalize all the work and study with a final review and decision-

making. This is taking place on Saturday, June 6th, beginning, as always, with the 
Eucharistic Divine Liturgy at 9:00 AM.  

 

These are all wonderful opportunities for us to show hospitality to guests and to        
witness ourselves as to who we are as active members of the Mystical Body of 
Christ - the Church. Let’s all step forward and do our best. This is OUR parish! 



 

THIS JULY 15… READY TO JOIN POPE FRANCIS!? 
       Папа Римський не дивиться телевізор і не користується інтернетом Папа 
Римський Франциск розповів, що вже майже 25 років не дивиться телевізор. Понтифік, 
який змінив звичні папські покої на скромний гостьовий будинок у Ватикані, в інтерв'ю 
аргентинський газеті сказав, що припинив дивитися телевізор увечері 15 липня 1990 року, 
давши обіцянку Діві Марії. Він також зізнався, що не користується інтернетом, а щоб бути 
в курсі світових подій, протягом десяти хвилин переглядає італійській газети. Крім того, 
він стежить за успіхами улюбленої аргентинської футбольної команди за допомогою своїх 
швейцарських гвардійців. (24tv.ua) 

     The Pope doesn’t watch TV and doesn’t access the internet (In fact, he hasn’t wasted 
his time watching TV for almost 25 years!) The Holy Father, Pope Francis, who moved from the 
Papal Palace to the rather smaller guest building in the Vatican, recently revealed in an 
interview with an Argentinian newspaper that he stopped watching TV on the evening of July 
15, 1990 as he made a promise to the Blessed Virgin Mary. He also revealed that he does not 

use the internet, so to stay informed about world events he peruses the Italian newspapers for about 10 minutes. What 
about keeping track of how his beloved Argentinian Soccer Team is doing? He asks the Swiss Guards. 

Can you imagine how our lives would change if we went off TV and the Internet!? So much time to read things of 
importance… to discuss real ideas… to spend time with people… to enjoy the world around us… to pray… to come to 

church… to start great and little projects for the benefit of society… 
An average Canadian watches 4¼ hours of TV a day! That’s time you’ll never get back. It could amount to 21 lost years 

(of waking hours) in a life time!    

Sobor 2014 Follow-up for the 
original participants, including 
the pastors, of course, and other 
interested individuals from our 
parishes. 
June 6 - The workshop will start 
at 10:00 am at Holy Eucharist 
Parish Centre. 
       This, once again, will be 
a half-day workshop-style 
gathering for ALL the 
participants from all three 
regions. Presentation and 
analysis of the results will be part 
of the program, but - most 
importantly - we as members of 
the parishes of our particular 
eparchy will narrow them down 
and propose the best action for 
the immediate year. Lunch will 
be provided. We should be done 
by midafternoon so that travelers 
can still get home. 
 The amazing thing about Vision 

2020 is that it is all so 
VERY DOABLE! 

CNEWA calls on immediate support for Ukrainians displaced by war 
Ottawa, Ontario, May 25, 2015 – According to the United Nations, there are 
more than one million displaced people in Ukraine and another half a million 
seeking refuge in neighbouring countries. Despite a ceasefire, daily violence re-
mains a constant, with the death toll increasing and more families fleeing to 
save their lives from oppressive pro-Kremlin forces. The fear that a major con-
flict will erupt at any moment is high. 
“We received dramatic calls for help from the local Catholic church and its relief 
organization Caritas Ukraine that provides care for desperate families forced to 
escape the conflict zones of the Donetsk and Luhansk regions,” said Carl Hétu, 
National Director of CNEWA Canada. “These people were already very poor, but 
now they’ve lost their homes, their church, their way of life and don’t know if 
they will ever be able to go back.” 
“The Ukrainian people have gone through so much violence in their history and 
just when peace and hope seemed within their grasp, Russian aggression, once 
again, is trying to stop this dream from coming true,” said Winnipeg's Ukrainian 
Catholic Metropolitan Archbishop Lawrence Huculak, who is a CNEWA Canada 
board member. “I invite the Canadian population to be generous in helping 
these frightened people in need of shelter and basic supplies who, above all, 
need to regain their dignity and hope in these turbulent times.” 
Through their actions of the past year, the Ukrainian people have taken their 
destiny in their own hands and made a commitment to build a truly democratic 
and inclusive country that embraces its ethnic and religious diversity, added 
Hétu. “However the military threat from Russia and pro-Russian forces is threat-
ening the future of Ukraine and has caused great suffering to innocent families.” 
Canadians interested in making donations to help CNEWA and its partners in 
Ukraine are invited to do so by visiting www.cnewa.ca or to write a cheque to 
CNEWA Canada (Marked Emergency Ukraine) at 1247 Kilborn Place, Ottawa, 
Ontario, K1H 6K9 or by phone at 1-866-322-4441. As a registered charity, 
CNEWA will issue a tax receipt. 

Still time for those interested!! YOUTH NEWS Under the 
Radar Urban Outreach Program - June 30 July 3 Connecting 
compassionate youth with Winnipeg's inner city! This is a 4 
day/3 night "camp" at Siloam Mission. Cost is $115 per 
person. For a camp brochure or an application form, contact 
Michelle at 204-799 1060 or rymcssr@gmail.com. This is for 
youth, ages 14-18 years.  

NEWS FROM ST, PAULS HIGH SCHOOL! “The Jesuit 
History Series” The event will take place on June 3rd 
from 5:00pm -7:00pm in our Alumni and Friends Lounge 
at St. Paul’s High School 2200 Grant Ave. Books will be 
available for purchase at the event. RSVP by June 1 to 
ealexander@stpauls.mb.ca or 204-831-2320 

http://www.cnewa.ca/


Please remember in your PRAYERS and VISIT: 
 

Ollie Kostiuk, Michael Kostiuk, Fr. Eugene Rudachek, Mary Schurko, Tena Lisowick, Alice 
Lapka, Steve Romas, Mary Ann Prociuk, Stan Evanyshyn, Susan Chomiak, Ally Letwin, Sonia 
                                                                                      Tomchuk 
Riverview: Bill Tataryn, Sharon Williamson   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk 
Maples Care Home: Julia Parabochy   
Donwood: Kay Laschuk 

 
Call Elaine Bowman of the Pastoral Visits Team at  

204.668.9630 to find out more. 
 

Call our priests anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit. 

 

 
HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 

A wide range of spiritual and 
inspirational reading… Many 
beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, 
Weddings, First Holy 
Communion, Baptisms… cards, 
Icons, Rosaries, Chotky & 
Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
For More Information Contact 

Liz at 204.334.2081 
Living Faith Booklets are now 

available at the bookstore! 
 
 

Important PARISH Contacts 
 

Father Michael  204-654-4157 
Father Edward   204-250-5210 
Parish Council Chairperson: 
   John Petryshyn 204-667-9403 
Catechism—Coordinator  
    Joan Buchel  204-334-7207 
Epistle Readers / Ushers - Call: 
 Parish Office 204-667-8866 
Altar Servers - Coordinator: 
 Spencer Katerynuk 204-338-4167 
H.E. Youth - President: 
 Damon Fawcett  204-797-0917 
U. C. Brotherhood -President: 
 Ron Aftanas  204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
 Lydia Firman  204-668-1920 
Knights of Columbus - Grand Knight: 
 Ernie Shume 204-237-9394 
Seniors—President 
    Bernice Hrehirchuk 204-669-2068 
Sunday Rosary - Coordinator: 
 Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Bingo/Nevada—President: 
    Matthew Bakan  204-663-9621 
SEE A CONCERN? LET US KNOW! 
Maintenance request forms are in the 

Church, Parish Centre and Parish 
Auditorium. Please fill out the form 

and leave it in the drop box. The P.M. 
committee will get on it...!   

BLUE 
Marian 

Side 
Altar 

For the poor souls in 
Purgatory. 

RED 
Saviour 

Side 
Altar 

For the forgotten 
souls in purgatory. 

VIGIL LAMPS May 30 - June 6, 2015 

МНОГАЯ ЛІТА!         

THIS WEEK’S READERS: 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

9:00 AM 

11:00 PM 
 

THIS WEEK’S USHERS 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

Semeon Hrushovetz 

Joan Lewandosky 

Morris Mazur 

Leonard Rybak 

 

 

 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

Matthew Bakan 

Joan Lewandosky 

Bernice Hrehirchuk 

Ernie Shume 

1. Envelopes $1460.00 

2. Open Collection $2.00 

3. Vigil Lights $49.30 

4. Van Donations $270.00 

5. Iconostas $1000.00 

6. Priest Vestments $500.00 

7. Catering Income $3059.92 

  
Total this 

week 
$6341.22 

Miraculous Icon 
Will be in the home of 

Tony Maksymetz. 

call  
Evelyn Tymchuk @204-667-6791. 

Please call if you would like to have 
the ICON in your home! 

The week of June 7, 2015 is 
available! 

Жертводавство  
“

2015 

Come & Celebrate the Feast of Bishop & 
Martyr BLESSED VASYL Velychkovsky and the 
150th Anniversary of the Icon of Our Mother 
of Perpetual Help. 
Saturday, June 27, 2015 
Program: 
 9:00 Divine Liturgy 
10:00 Rosary 
10:30 Moleben to Blessed Vasyl with 
anointing 
Lunch available 
 2:00 Acafist Hymn in 
honor of Blessed 
Hieromartyr Vasyl, 
Living Rosary, anointing. 
 4:15  Vespers 
 5:00 Divine Liturgy, 
Veneration of Icon and 
Relics, anointing for 
healing. 
Location: 250 Jefferson 
Ave. For more 
information call 204-338-7321 

K of C Corner 
Thank you to all parishioners for your 
Rose Sunday Tag Day donations for 
pro life.   Proceeds were $257.25 and 
are being sent to Life’s Vision. 

Thank you to Mrs. Susan Chomiak for her 

gracious donations towards the Iconostas 

fund and for new Priest vestments. 



Weekly Liturgical Service 

 

30  & 31 May, Saturday & Sunday 
    “DOORS OPEN”- Family Zabava! 
31 May, Sunday 
 9:00 am - UCWLC  - Divine Liturgy followed by the 
 annual communion breakfast. Parish Centre 
 1:30 pm—WALK FOR MARY registration begins, 
 1:00 pm, Walk begins at 2:00 pm. For more info call 
 Joan @204-669-3666 or 204-294-2276 
3 June, Wednesday 
 6:00 pm - OSVITA FOUNDATION TESTIMONIAL 
 DINNER Honouring The Olexander Koshetz Choir of 
 Winnipeg, Canad Inns – Polo Park 1405 St. 
 Matthews Avenue Reception 6:00PM - 
 Entertainment 6:30PM - Dinner 7:00PM  
6 June, Saturday 
 10:00 am - Sobor follow up, Holy Eucharist Parish 
 Centre. 
 12 noon to 3 pm—St. Michael’s Parish will be 
 celebrating Transcona’s Hi Neighbour Festival by 
 hosting a “Baba’s Kitchen”. Tickets—Adult $13.00, 
 children 6-12—$6.00. For more info call Helen at 
 204.222.6544. 
27 June, Saturday 
 Feast Day of Bishop & Martyr Blessed Vasyl 
 Velychkovsky. 250 Jefferson Ave. Starting at 9:00 
 am. For more information please call 204-338-
 7321 
2 July, Thursday 
 7;00 pm -  Ukrainian Celebration with the 
 Goldeyes!! Tickets start at $14 each Hoosli/Sloohai, 
 polka dance contest, perogy eating contest and 
 much...much more!! For more info call Alex at 
 204.223.4350 
4 July - 12 July, 2015 
 Manitoba’s renowned “Passion Play”. For more 
 information go to www.passionplay.ca. Bus tours 
 are being arranged call Rick Brown from Beaver Bus  
` Lines at 204-989-7007.  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Порядок Богослужінь 

 

+Metro Babiuk, Lawrence & Sonia 
                   Strilkiwski 

9:00 am Divine Liturgy +Amy Bowman-Hawkins, By Janice 
            Frykas

9:00 am Divine Liturgy 

9:00 am Divine Liturgy +Morris Klowak (brother of Sandra   
                                Rychlicki) By the Perogy Group 

Birthday Blessings to Pat Sirski, By 
                                          your Prayer Partner 
 

+Mike Krysko, By Joan Lewandosky 
          & Henry Kuzia 

Check the website of our Winnipeg Archeparchy on a 
regular basis! There you’ll find events and news from 

many parishes around Manitoba! 

Make time for your whole family to participate in 
this unique celebration of the Gift of the HOLY 
EUCHARIST together with our sister-parish St. 
Alphonsus! We begin by hosting our guests for 

the Divine Liturgy and then we walk in procession 
to St. Alphonsus where we all will be hosted by a 

prayer service and a fellowship reception! 

Pope Francis' prayer intentions for June 

Vatican City, 29 May 2015 (VIS) – The Holy 
Father's universal prayer intention for June is: “That 
immigrants and refugees may find welcome and 
respect in the countries to which they come”. 
His intention for evangelisation is: “That the 
personal encounter with Jesus may arouse in many 
young people the desire to offer their own lives in 
priesthood or consecrated life”. 

Doors Open 
People’s Choice Awards 

VOTE ONLINE! 
New this year, vote for your favourite 

building ONLINE at 
Www.surveymonkey.com/s/

DOWPG2015 
REMEMBER: You can only vote ONCE 

from each device! 
Voting Closes Friday, June 5, 2015 at 

11:59 pm. 


